
 
Garnett Industrial Airport Advisory Board 

Minutes of Meeting 

January 11, 2019 

 

I. Call to Order 

The Garnett Industrial Airport Advisory Board met on January 11, 2019 at Garnett City 

Hall with the following members present: Pat Schettler, Chairman; Charles Allen, Mike 

Brown and Roger Brummel, Members. Also, in attendance were guest Bill Reeder, Gary 

Ecclefield, Airport Manager and Susan Wettstein, Director of Community Development.  

Chairman Pat Schettler called the meeting to order at 4:43 p.m.  

II. Minutes 

Roger Brummel made a motion to approve the minutes of November 16, 2018 as presented.  

Mike Brown seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously. 

III. Old Business 

Board Vacancy – Roger Brummel made a motion to recommend the appointment of Bill 

Reeder to the Airport Board. Mike Brown seconded the motion.  Motion passed 

unanimously. 

Update on KDOT Grant – Tabled to next meeting. 

Credit Card Machine – Pat talked with Dave Lybarger. Gary recommended going with 

NBS. Gary will get with Interim City Clerk Travis Wilson. 

Heater at Hangar – Two of the heaters are working and two are not. Gary is to check with 

Wolken Heating and Plumbing on where we are on repairs. 

IV. New Business 

A. Update on FAA Grant – None at this time. Garver continues work on Master Plan 

Update.  

B. Gary presented his Airport Manager's Report. A copy was emailed with the agenda 

to the Board prior to this meeting.   

V. Other 

A. Discussion was held about the number of planes flying in have decreased mainly 

due to a lack of projects in the area. 

B. David Hall’s Hangar was discussed. 



C. Gary reports that the green beacon light keeps burning out. Susan will see if the 

Electric Department can look into fixing it. 

D. We need to gather letters from Ag related airport users. 

 

V. Adjournment 

There being no further discussion, Roger Brummel made a motion to adjourn. Charles Allen 

seconded the motion. The motion passed and the meeting adjourned at 5:17 p.m. 

 

The minutes were recorded by Susan Wettstein. 

  


